
SAFE DRIVING 
 
FADE IN 
EXTERNAL. Nightime. Near a Car. 
 
TUCKER AND PHIL ARE LEAVING A PARTY AND ABOUT TO DRIVE HOME. 
THEY WALK TOWARDS A LEXUS. 
 

TUCKER:​  
Is this your car? This is a really nice Toyota. 

 
PHIL: 

That is not a Toyota, that is a Lexus. 
 

TUCKER: 
Oh, Okay. 

 
PHIL: 

Toyota is the number one car company in the world. 
Toyota makes cars like the Avalon, Camry, Corolla, 
Yaris, Prius, Tacoma, Tundra, Rav4, Venza, Highlander, 
4Runner, Sequoia, Land Cruiser. 

 
TUCKER: 

You know all of the Toyota cars! Well, whatever this 
one is, I hope it gets us home. 

 
PHIL: 

This is a Lexus. Lexus cars are the finest cars ever 
built and they have the finest dealer network in the 
industry. If Toyota was GAP, then Toyota cars would be 
like GAP clothes and Lexus cars would be like Banana 
Republic clothes. Lexus: the Pursuit of Perfection. 
Toyota: Moving forward. 
 

PHIL HANDLES HIS KEYS AND GETS READY TO OPEN THE LEXUS. 
 

TUCKER: 



Man, that is some information. Are you drunk right 
now? 

 
PHIL:​ ​  

Drunk people do not have good knowledge retention. I 
am slightly buzzed but not drunk. 

 
TUCKER: 

They say that buzzed driving is drunk driving. Are you 
okay to drive? 

 
PHIL: 

I am fine to drive. There is a difference between 
buzzed and drunk. According to this chart I can have 
one 12 ounce beer and be okay to drive. Besides, sober 
people make bad decisions, too. 

 
TUCKER: 

Okay. I don’t think you’re drunk but you are acting 
weird. 

 
PHIL AND TUCKER GET IN THE LEXUS. 
 

TUCKER: 
That was some party. I think I saw a famous person. I 
think I saw the lead singer of Maroon 5? 

 
PHIL: 

Adam Levine? That was not Adam Levine at the party. 
That was comic actor Jason Schwartzmann. Adam Levine 
is a multi-platinum recording artist. Jason 
Schwartzmann was in the film Rushmore and he also does 
some music. His uncle is Francis Ford Coppola. His 
cousin is Nicholas Cage. 

 
TUCKER: 

You’re on top of it. Can we play some music? 
 
PHIL TURNS ON MUSIC. ELLIE GOULDING SONG PLAYS ON THE RADIO. 



 
TUCKER: 

I love this song. I hear a lot of good things about 
Lorde. She is tearing up the Billboard Charts, too! 

 
PHIL: 

This is not Lorde. Lorde was born in 1996 and she is 
from New Zealand. Ellie Goulding was born in 1986 and 
opened for Katy Perry on tour. 

 
TUCKER: 

It never stops! Do you like saying all of these 
distinctions to me? 

 
PHIL: 

These are not distinctions. These are corrections. It 
would be a distinction if you were aware of the 
opposite ideas in these choices. It’s a correction 
because your first idea was wrong and I am introducing 
the second, correct idea. 

 
TUCKER: 

This is crazy. I would argue that you are being an 
asshole but is that a gun you have over there? 

 
PHIL: 

That is not a gun. That is an airsoft pistol. It 
shoots low density BBs at low velocities. It could 
rupture an eyeball. A gun shoots bullets and kills 
people. 

 
TUCKER: 

They are really dangerous. You have a lot of crap in 
the back here. 

 
TUCKER LOOKS AROUND THE BACK SEAT. TUCKER SPOTS A TERRARIUM WITH 
A VENEMOUS CORAL SNAKE IN IT. 
 

TUCKER: 



Is that a poisonous Coral Snake in that terrarium? I 
saw one on National Geographic. 

 
PHIL: 

That is not a poisonous snake. That is not a Coral 
Snake. That is a Kingsnake. Kingsnakes do not have any 
venom. They are constrictors. They look venomous 
because they have colorful stripes. They are using 
batesian mimicry in order to look like the coral 
snake. They are not actually poisonous, though. 

 
TUCKER: 

Oh. Cool snake! Can we get going home? 
 

PHIL: 
Here, let me show you this snake. King Snakes are not 
poisonous and they are a delight to hold. 

 
PHIL TAKES CORAL SNAKE OUT OF THE TERRARIUM. 
 
CORAL SNAKE BITES PHIL. 
 

PHIL: 
OH CRAP! It’s a Coral Snake! 

 
TUCKER: 
 

OH SHIT! Are we in a Toyota dude? 
 

FADE OUT 
 
 
 


